CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN CHURCH
ON 23rd NOVEMBER 2023 AT 7.00 P.M.

Present:
Rev’d Paul Mundy, Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), 
Mrs Bea Annis, Mr Jonny Annis, Mrs Kirsten Bowen, 
Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mr Paul Corver, Mrs Brenda Ford, 
Mr Chris James, Mr Peter Martin, Mr John Smith, Mrs Sarah Tillard, Mrs Jane Von Der Becke and Mrs Teresa Wenban.

Apologies: 
Mrs Christine Peskett. Mrs Brenda Ford left during the meeting during the item on Fabric and Buildings
The meeting opened with a reading and a prayer.
2023-63 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 14th SEPTEMBER
The minutes had been circulated.
The minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2023-64 MATTERS ARISING 
2023-52 choir Anthony Meadows reported that £550.61 had been received from Dudley Dean and placed in the choir fund.
2023-65 SAFEGUARDING

Jane Von Der Becke reported that she had completed her safeguarding training and planned to meet Newick’s safeguarding officer. She said that the training confirmed that safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility. It was AGREED that PCC members’ emails should be shared which would help Jane Von Der Becke check that all members had current DBS checks and had completed training.  Rev’d Paul Mundy asked that anyone wanting a DBS check needs to be directed to himself or Jane Von Der Becke.
2023-66 TREASURERS REPORT 
The Treasurer reported that the Parish Giving Scheme had been registered, was live and ready for Giving Day. The current Parish Share is £12,000. Rev’d Paul Mundy pointed out that if St Peter’s wanted a House for Duty Priest the Parish Share would need to be between £28,000 and £32,000. A proposal from Anthony Meadows that subject to the outcome of the Giving Day the Parish Share for 2024 should be £15,000 was seconded by Teresa Wenban and AGREED by all. It was recognised that given this level of Parish Share after 2025 the Diocese would be likely to connect the parish with another parish or other parishes. Rev’d Paul Mundy reported that the Youth Worker grants of £7,500 and £5,000 have not yet been received and would be chased. The cost of youth work in Chailey and Newick in 2023 was £30,000. The Treasurer reported that the Pastoral Care fund stood at round £11,000.
2023-67 FUND RAISING 
The Craft Fair on Saturday 25th November will have an entrance fee of £2 to include a voucher for refreshments. Parish Giving Scheme forms and concert tickets will be available at the fair. Giving Day is on Sunday 26th November.
2023-68 FABRIC AND BUILDINGS  
Anthony Meadows reported that as the defibrillator had not yet been installed outside the Reading Room, it had been brought back to the Church. It will go back to the Reading Room when installation has been carried out. The PCC will pay for installation if needed. Anthony Meadows said he thought that the Church would need its own defibrillator. He also reported that the PCC was waiting for Kevin Duncton to complete the electricity tests. Teresa Wenban reported that in a test of the lightening conductor had been found fit for purpose. A call back about the repair of the Church clock is awaited. Paul Corver reported that an independent survey of the flooring had taken place and a draft report is expected. A significant issue is the need for adequate ventilation when laminate flooring is used. The floor needs to be stabilised but the laminated flooring needs to be kept in place to provide evidence for legal action. A proposal from Rev’d Paul Mundy that after receipt of the survey report an appropriate covering is ordered to secure the Nave area floor was seconded by Anthony Meadows and AGREED by all. Paul Corver reported that the problem with the roof above the South Aisle did not seem to be as severe as first thought as there had been no recent leaks. Peter Martin suggested that the gutters needed clearing. 
23-69 CHURCHYARDS
John Smith and Neal were thanked for their work on removing shrubs. The area will be levelled and seeded next March. John Smith said that there was a need for a wheelbarrow and that the mole catcher had caught 11 moles. Sarah Tillard will acquire a quote for work on Churchyard trees.
2023-70 CHRISTMAS AND LENT GIVING
A proposal from Rev’d Paul Mundy that the Christmas appeal for 2023 should be for funding children, families and youth work with Newick St Mary’s with an aim of raising £15,000 was AGREED by all. Lent giving was AGREED to be for Caring and Sharing. It was suggested that one Christmas service should be for what is happening in Gaza.
2023-71 COMMUNITY INITATIVE

Bea Annis suggested that an appropriate response to the needs of the isolated and lonely would be a pastoral team on similar lines to that in Newick. It was AGREED that Bea Annis write a piece for News in the Pews to recruit a pastoral team which could then receive training. The Commons Society wish to use the Chuch to construct bird boxes. A proposal from Rev’d Paul Mundy that the Church be used as the Lewes area training centre for the Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme was AGREED by all. John Smith suggested that Chailey Windmill could also be used. Peter Martin reported 40 Chailey Secondary School pupils had visited the Church and Churchyard to take photographs. He suggested that better automatic lighting was needed in Church and that a donation from the concert that Chailey Secondary School pupils participated in should be made to the school. Bea Annis reported that there had been two sessions of Citizens Advice held in Church and another is planned. She also reported that there is now a Chailey branch of the Good Neighbours driver scheme which will be advertised in News in the Pews. The Primary School supports some families with Christmas presents which the Pastoral Care Fund and a collection from the Lunch Club could support. People who might need Christmas food parcels are being identified by Social Services and the Primary and Secondary schools. Kirsten Bowen reported that the choir will sing carols at Grantham Close but did not have enough sound for Gladwell Park. It was also suggested that members of the community should be invited to provide readers at the Carol Service.
2023-72 100 CLUB.
Prizes of £25 (Mary White), £20 (Emma Tonking) and £15 (Olga Jeffs) were drawn.
2023-73 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Diary – there is a need for a common online diary for the Priest, Churchwardens and Parish Administrator
Rotas – Paul Corver is preparing rotas for January to March 2024 and asked for input
Declaration – Chris James declared that he is a trustee of Caring and Sharing, East Sussex

.
The meeting ended with a prayer and grace at 9.00 p.m.

